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Presidents Corner:

State Golf Tourneys Face

Dear fellow coaches,

Two very productive meetings have
taken place since our last Coach Approach.

On October 27th, the annual WIAA
coaches advisory meeting was conducted.
Motions made by the coaches will be acted
upon by the executive committee for the
1994 golf season.

The reccommendations included
moving the girls state tournament back one
week and moving the tournament site for
all statc tournaments to University Ridge.

The rationale for moving the girls
tournament back one week centered around
loss of school time. The girls coaches who
werce present expressed concern that the
weeks of the regional and sectional also

contained conference meets and some
invitationals. For this reason the coaches
recommended that the date for the state
tournament be moved back a week.

The WISAA and WIAA boys and the
WIAA girls tournament will be held at the
University Ridge starting with this year’s
WIAADboys tournament. At the WIAA
Boys tournament all three classes will be
held at the same site with a double cross-
over. This means the division I player will
tee off on both 1 and 10 starting at 8:00
AM. When these players have made the
turn at about 12:30, the division II and IIT
players will begin play. On the second day,
the process will be reversed. Financing and
final contracts are being worked out
between the WIAA, the University of

Girls 1993 All State Team Announced

Erin Carney of LaCrosse Central, who
put on a magnificent display of golf all fall,
concluded her season by shooting 71-69 at
the Girls WIAA State Tournament at
Riverside Golf Course in Janesville to win
the individual title and lead her teammates
to the team title. Erin also heads the 1993
All State Team that also includes:

Erin Carney, 12, LaCrosse Central;
Bree Pirk, 11, Racine Case; Keri Sawvill,
12, Prairie du Chicn; Laura Tzakis, 12,
Madison West; Brooke¢ Krausc, 12,
Watertown; Rheba Mabie, 11, Marshficld;
and Andrea Meeker, 11, Milton.

Second team selections included: Patty
Frohna, 12, Waukesha South; Michelle
Thierer, 10, Eau Claire North; Joanna Klee,
12, Appleton West; Andrea Klee, 10,

Appleton West; Maggie Floyd, 12, Divine
Savior; and Kim Reid; 10, Madison
LaFollette.

Third team all state included: Tiffany
Felde, 12, LaCrosse Central; Nicky Lock,
12, Maripette; Lauren Essig, [ 1, Kettle
Moraine; Natasha VonRoehm, 11, Divine
Savior; Colette Konicek, 9, Racine Horlick;
and Pam Romero, 12, Madison East.

Honorable mention went to: Ericka
Toeppe, 10, Racine Case; Jessica Lurie, 12,
Nicolet; Rebecca Maloney, 12, Oconto
Falls; Michelle Lesko, 11, Racine Horlick;
Ani Mikaelian, 11, Racine Horlick; Ana
Dela Cruz, 12, Madison Memorial; Molly
Schlueter, 12, Sun Prairie; Brooke Miller,
11, Racine Case; and Emily Auseth, 12,
Holmen.

Changes

Wisconsin and the GFW.

The WHSGCA board of directors had
their fall meeting on Saturday, November
13. Deb Hauser from the WIAA, Dennis
Tiziani representing the NCAA division |,
Steve Stephans representing NCAA
Divisions II & IIT and Tony Coleman the
Executive Director of the P.G.A., and 15
high school coaches attended the meeting.

The minutes of the meeting are printed
in this issue of the Coach Approach. Please
take special note of the discussion sur-
rounding the state tournament pairings and
the selection of the girls all-state team.

I believe [ speak for the state coaches
when | say congratulations to Mardel Allen
and Steve Plechaty for their state champi-
onships in the WIAA and WISAA respec-
tively. I also want to congratulate the girls
and coaches of the All State teams.

It was a great fall golf season. WIAA
boys practice starts in just four months.

Joe Harlow
On the Inside:
Girls St.ate Tournam';nt p2
‘WISAA Boys State Tourney-p 2 _
Tournament Results p2,6,7
: WHSGCA Miﬁuteg p4-6 .

WIAA Coaching Concerns p3
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LaCrosse Central, Carney Win

Girls State Sets New Standards

On Monday and Tuesday, October 4th
and 5th, the young women and their
coaches elevated Girls golf in the State of
Wisconsin a full notch. It was on Tuesday
that ateam from [.aCrosse Central, won
their fourth straight title and their playing
leader, Erin Carney, by shooting 71-69=
140, set a new state record, the standard
for all who follow to be measured against.

LaCrosse Central’s team of Gretchen
Kleven, Tiffany Felde, Kate Theune,
Kristy Stokke and Erin Carney shot 659.
That is just over 82 strokes per round.

But LaCrosse Central and Erin
Carney were not the only stories at this
22nd running of the WIAA Girls State
Tournament. Appleton West, who finished
8th in '92, shot 718 and took the runner-up
trophy. Bre Pirk, the runner-up to Keri

Sawvell in *92, did it again in *93. She
shot 77 both days for a 12 over par 154.
The third best round in the two day
tournament was turned in by Brooke
Krause on Tuesday. Brooke shot 37-37 for
a three over par 74. This gave her a tie for
third place at 157. Keri Sawvell, last
year’s medalist from Prairie du Chien,
played both days with Erin. Keri never
found a crack in Carney’s game because
there was none. Keri finished 77-80, 157
to tie for third. Laura Tzakis from Madi-
son West, played two consistent rounds of
78-79, 157 and also tied for third.

All of the people responsible for these
student golfcrs, starting with parents,
swing teachers, coaches, AD’s, school
people, tournament helpers, WSGA
officials and host personnel, Take a big
bow

Waukesha Catholic Memorial Wins WISAA

1993 Boys State

Waukesha Catholic Memorial
registered a clean sweep at the 1993
WISAA State Golf Tournament held at
Camelot Country Club, winning the team
title and the individual medal. In both
cases, the Crusaders needed comebacks
the second day to capture the titles.

After the openning round, Catholic
Memorial found itself 8 strokes behind
Madison Edgewood, 318-326. The
Crusaders were equal to the task in the
final round, using a 75 by Jim Bodecker, a
78 by Mike Gaspard and 82’s by Mike
Connelly and Tom Manthe to come away
with the championship trophy.

The Crusaders total was 643, six
strokes less than runner-up Madison
Edgewood.

The fifth man in the Crusader’s line-
up is sophomore Jack Farrell, who was
second low for the team with a 161.

Bodecker came away with an 80-75,
155 on the Camelot layout to finish one
shot ahead of Heritage Christian’s John
Gaschke, at the meet as an individual
qualifier, and Shauwn Fredericks of
Dominican.

The two players with 156’s went to
the first tee for a play-off and after solid
drives, both added to the drama by putting

their secnd shots within 4 feet
of the cup. Fredricks missed
his, openning the door for
Gaschke, who dropped his putt
to finish second.

Younger players domi-
nated the 93 tournament. Only
16 seniors participated in the
meet. Catholic Memorial will
return 4 of its five starters, and
4 of the top S individuals,
including Bodecker, Gaschke,

and Fredricks, will return.

TOURNAMENT
RESULTS
Oconomowoc Invite

TEAM TOTALS

1. Divine Savior 361
2. Racine Case 369
3. Racine Horlick 383
4, Waukesha 397
5. Kettle Moraine 405
6. Milton 411
7. Mukwonago 412
8. Madison Edgewood 426
9. Oconomowoc 427
10. Racine Park 430

WISAA Medalist, Jim Bodecker of
Waukesha Catholic Memorial

Womens State Championship

Team:
1.  LaCrosse Central 328-331
2. Appleton West 352-366
3. Racine Case 359-371
4.  Racine Horlick 368-377
5. Madison LaFollette  382-377
6. Kettle Moraine 384-378
7. Neenah/Menasha 387-388
Fond du Lac 372-403
9. RiceLake 390-411
10.  Sun Prairie 414-405
Individual
1. Erin Carney, LaCrosse Central
2. Breinnan Pirk, Racine Case
3. Keri Sawvell, Prairie du Chien
Laura Tzakis, Madison West
Brooke Krause, Watertown
6. Michelle Thierer, Eau Claire N.
7. Patty Frohna, Waukesha South
8. Andrea Klee, Appleton West
Andrea Mecker, Milton
10. Kim Reid, Madison LaFollette
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659
718
730
745
761
762
775
775
801
819

140
154
157
157
157
160
162

164
164
165
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Who is Number 17

Who is Number 1? In girls golf is it
LaCrosse Central? In WISAA boys is it
Catholic Memorial? In WIAA boys, who
will it be? Who is Number 17 Actually,
it’s all junior golfers!

Any boy or girl who plays golf is
number 1. The W.S.G.A. has a state
championship for boys. The PGA has a
championship for boys and girls. The
U.S.G.A. has a championship for boys and
girls. The A.J.G.A. has many national
tournaments for boys and girls, as do
many other organizations. Have you ever
seen how many junior tournaments there
are for our Kids in summer? There are
thousands! The G.F.W. runs a junior tour
in Wisconsin for boys and girls. This great
organization, made up of the most
important golf groups in the state, includ-
ing your own WHSGCA, has as it’s
number one goal, the development of
junior golf in the state of Wisconsin. In
short, there are thousands of volunteers in
the state of Wisconsin and across the
nation who are working hard and devoting
a great deal of their time to encourage kids
to play golf, and make the kids number
one!

With all of their success as volunteers,
imagine what people who are being paid to
encourage kids to play golf can accom-
plish! Certainly as coaches we should be
far more productive than volunteers who
don’t see kids on a day-lo-day basis. Yet,

The Coach Approach

how productive are we? How much of a
difference in kids lives do we make? In
our hearts, are kids number 1?

When coaches conduct a practice by
having their team play nine holes so they
(the coach) can play the golf course, who
then is number one? When coaches play at
meets and tournaments and never watch
how their players are handling the course,
who then is number 17 How often do we
hear coaches exclaim that they coach goif
so they can play? Have you ever heard a
football coach, wrestling coach, swimming
coach or debate coach claim they coach so
they can play? There are many golf
programs in the state where coaches do
just two things: drive the playersto a
meet, and play golf themselves. Who then
is number one?

There may be times when a coach will
play and have a perfectly good reason for
doing so, but this should be the exception,
not the rule! The players know what is
what. They see some coaches on the
course and wonder why their coach
doesn’t care enough about them to even
watch them once a scason. We hear
coaches use the excusc that they don’t
want to make their players nervous by
being out there, but if we are on the golf
course watching them regularly, it is no
different than the basketball coach
watching his or her players. The kids get

Heritage Christian's Jon Gaschke took 2ad place at the WISAA State Meel.

o

¥
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used to a coach being with them, just like
they can get used to us not being there.
Would we leave our class room unat-
tended? Why then, do we leave our golfers
unattended?

As a golf coach or any other kind of
coach, we are educators. As educators we
need to realize that the golf course is our
classroom. We must make the kids number
one both in the indoor and outdoor

classrooms.

WIAA Expresses
Coaching Concerns

At our WHSGCA November board
meeting, the W.ILA.A. expressed concern
over two issues that we have been asked to
bring to your attention. One or two coaches
atthe coaches meeting prior tothe first day’s
play were out of line with comments made
concerning the condition of the golf course
and whether summer rules should be used
for play. One of these coaches even went so
far as to refer to the WSGA rules officials,
who were there without pay, as Hitlers. This
comment was so disgusting and embarrass-
ing that we hated to rehash the incident, but
the W.I.LA.A. officials, WSGA officials and
coaches were shocked at the actions of fel-
low coaches. It is hoped that an incident of
this type will never again take place. Re-
member, at the state tournament we are the
guest of the W.ILA.A. and the host golf
coursc.

A second concern expressed by the
W.ILA.A.involved thedress of several of our
young ladies during the practice round and
the tournament itself. There was much talk
about severalteams attire during the Sunday
practiceround and muchdiscussionoverthe
dress of just one young lady during the
tournament itself. The W.1.A.A. would like
us to police our own, but if necessary they
indicated they will require dress slacks as
proper attire during the W.I.A.A. tourna-
ment series. They would like the coaches to
make sure that their players are looking their
best during these competitions. As educa-
tors we need to teach our youngsters that
they are guests of the host course and
W.I.A.A. and should dress and act accord-

ingly!
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WISCONSIN HIGH SCHOOL GOLF COACHES ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the November 13, 1993 board meeting at Winagamie G.C. ‘

The meeting was called to order by
Joe Harlow, president, at 9:18. Joe
welcomed Deb Hauser of the W.ILA A,
Staff to our board meeting. He commented
on how well the fall girls state tournament
was run stating that it may have been the
best run state tournament in history.

Roll was taken and 18 of the 24 board
members were present.

Kaz read the minutes of the spring
board meeting with Ernie Niemann
making the motion for approval and Bob
Lehninger seconding. Passed unamiously.
Kaz also said that he had sent Arnold
Walker of the W.S.G. A and Milwaukce
Public Links Association and Mike
Harrison of the W.S.G. A staff thank you
letters on behalf of the contestants and
coaches present at the girls state tourna-
ment for the great job they did as the rules
officials, donating their time to help make
the tournament a resounding success.

Treasurer T.J. Dieck gave his report
indicating a present balance of $3233.13.
Motion for acceptance by Mary-Beth
Nicnhaus with Singh Grewal seconding.
Passed unamiously.

Guest Debra Hauser of the W.1L.A A,
staff graciously gave of her Saturday to be

at our board meeting. She shared the
minutes of the Coaches Advisory
meeting with us. Much discussion
concerning the direction of high school
golf in Wisconsin followed. She reported
that the Advisory Committee and Board of
Control would be considering for approval
a change in dates for the 1994 girls state
tournament series. Subject to approval
are the regional dates of September 28 or
29: sectional dates of October 4 or 5: and
state tournament dates of October 10 and
11, 1994. These dates would represent a
move to one week later in the season
which should really help the unbelieveable
conjestion of tournaments that werc
crammed into the final 2 weeks of this past
season.

Deb also informed us that the state
tournament site for the boys next spring
and the girls next fall will be at University
Ridge Golf Club, home of the Dennis
Tiziani coached University of Wisconsin
Badgers. I'or the boys, ALL three divi-
sions will be playing both rounds there
using a doublc crossover system devel-
oped by Kaz.

Additional discussion concerned rules
tests and clinics for coaches and it

LaCrosse Central High School WIAA Girls State Chamions 1993:
Coach Mardell Allen, players: Kate Theune, Gretchen Kleven, Tiffany Felde, Kristy Stokke and Erin
Carney.

appears that coaches may be required to
attend rules sessions on possibly an every
other year basis. More to come on this
later.

A final discussion centered on the
method of pairing for the state tourna-
ment. Kaz asked why there had been no
votc on his proposal to pair by team rather
than by sectional individual scores since in
his mind the team championship was far
more important than the individual
champion. It was determined after much
explaination that possibly some members
of the Advisory Committee were
unfamilar with the positives of this method
of pairing. U of W coach Dennis Tiziani
expressed astonishmenlt that the state
tournament wasn’t already set up this way.
He stated that all college tournaments
were paired using this method because it
was superior to all others. He also stated
that at the college level, the team champi-
onship was much more important than
individual championships. After many
questions and discussion Emie Niemann
made a motion to have Deb investigate the
possibility of the W.I.LA.A. using ateam
pairing format for the state meet. For the
first day of play, teams would be paired by
a drawing with four teams in each block.
For Division 1 boys for cxample, there
would be four blocks of 4 teams. Teams
1,2,3and 4 in the first block would have
their number 5 men play in one foursome,
their number 4 men in the next foursome,
ctc. Individual qualifiers would be paired
togeather by a lottery drawing as well. For
the second round of play, teams would be
repaired according to their first day team
score. In this way, the top four teams from
the first day would be playing with each

. other in the second round. Number 5 man

with number 5 man, number 4 man with
number 4 man ctc. Individual qualifiers
would also bc repaired the second day
according to their first day score. This
motion was seconded by Don Marx. [t was
passed unamiously.

Finally, in an effort to make sure that
all Division 1,2 and 3 teams have access lo‘
University Ridge for a Sunday practice
round, the only day approved for a
practice round, thc W.I.LA.A. will assign
teams to practice round tee times based on
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Wisconsin HighSchool Golf Coaches Association Minutes

the driving distance to Madison. It will not
be necessary for coaches to make practice
round tee times. The boys and girls are
really fortunate to have University Ridge
as their new state tournament home. THIS
ARRANGEMENT WAS MADE
POSSIBLE BY THE MOST GENER-
QUSANNOQUNCEMENT THAT THE
GOLF FOUNDATION OF WISCON-
SIN WILL PAY THE $15.00 GREENS
FEE PER ROUND (NOT PRACTICE
ROUND) PER PLAYER AT UNIVER-
SITY RIDGE SO THE W.ILAA. WILL
NOTINCUR ANY NEW EXPENSES
OVERAND ABOVE THOSE AL-
READY ASSOCIATED WITH STATE
TOURNAMENT COMPETITION.
HATS OFF TO THE GOLF FOUNDA-
TION OF WISCONSIN FOR THEIR
INCREDIBLE GENEROSITY. THEY
ARE TRULY INTERESTED IN THE
WELFARE OF THE JUNIOR GOLJ-
ERS IN WISCONSIN! The GFW will
also pay greens fees for the WISAA
Boys state tournament if they need

financial assistance.

Dcnnis Tiziani, also president of the
Golf Foundation of Wisconsin reportcd
that in conjuction with the WISCONSIN
PGA and the GREATER MILWAUKEE
OPEN, the GOLF FOUNDATION would
be combining offices in a building near the
new GMO tournament site at Brown Deer
Park. Dennis stated that there is a future
possibility that this could also be the site
for the state golf hall of fame and hoped
that we would also locate our coaches hall
of fame there. All board members seemed
excited by this new home for our honored
coaches. Kaz made a motion that for 1994
we increase our dues, they have been the
same now forseven years, to $13.00 with
three of those dollars being donated to the
Golf Foundation of Wisconsin. Seconded
by Don Marx and passed unamiously. Don
Marx then made a motion to donate
$500.00 this year to the Golf Foundation
earmarked for costs of running the state
tournament. Seconded by Bob Lehninger
and passed unamiously.

Dennis continued his report on the
present state of affairs in the N.C.A.A.
and noted that as of November 10, the
University of Wisconsin Women's team
(three of the top five arc from Wisconsin)

were ranked 24th in the nation while the
men’s team (all five starters are home
grown) are currently ranked 13th in the
nation. He thanked all the high school golf
coaches in the slate for their fine work in
providing players who have gained
national reputations. Thesc players have
worked hard to keep Wisconsin in the
forefront of golf news around the country.

Steve Stephens, University of
Wisconsin- Parkside, gave his report on
the N.C.A.A.Division 2 and 3 schools
noting that it is a terrible injustice that
only Eau Claire and Stevens Point have
opted to keep their men’s golf teams
which means that other than those two
schools, the only state supported schools
providing golf are Division II Parkside and
Division I- University of Wisconsin and
University of Wisconsin- Green Bay. On
the distaff side, the options are even more
limited as the University of Wisconsin is
the only ladics team available! WHY HAS
THIS SITUATION DEVELOPED AS
THE WISCONSIN HIGH SCHOOL
GOLIF COACHES ARE TURNING OUT
THLIR FINEST GOLFERS EVER? Steve
was also astonished at our pairing method
for the state tournament and encouraged us
to employ the tcam pairing concept.

Tony Coleman, Exccutive Director of
the Wisconsin PGA, gave his report
indicating that the GFW/PGA summer
tour for junior players was increased this
past summer to 11 cvents with an average
field of 112 golfers in five age divisions
for both boys and girls. The stale PGA
also contributed $5000.00 to thc GFW to
help run this junior tour. They also ran the
Wisconsin PGA Junior at Yahara Hills
C.C. and saw the state’s largest tourna-
ment increase its ficld by 29% over last
year to 271 participants. Jon Dzurbala and
Laura Tzakis qualified to represent the
state of Wisconsin at the national tourna-
ment in Florida. They also distributed over
500 free GMO tickels to those who
participated in the PGA Junior and the
GFW/PGA tour events. Working with
minority youngsters has become a top
priority as 60 kids were introduced to golf
through a 6 week summer program. The
staic PG A also supptied clubs to six
schools around the state to help their
physical education golf classes. With

support like this from our state PGA and
the GFW we may have the luckicest kids in
the entire country!

Following a brief lunch, president Joc
Harlow gave his president’s report. First
order of business was the need to sclect a
second and third vice president. After a
short discussion, Mary Beth Nicnhaus
nominated Ken Kessenich of Pius XI
High School for the second vice presi-
dential position with the second by Kaz.
Vote was unamjous. Ken will move up to
first vice president in the fall of 1995
when Kaz assumes his second term as
president, and the will take over as
president of our association in the fall of
1997.

Ernie Niemann then nominated Bob
Lehninger of Wisconsin Lutheran to
assume the third vice presidential
position. A second by Kaz preceded a
unamious approval. Welcome to both Ken
and Bob each of whom are cspecially
dedicated to their golfers and to our
association.

Discussion concerning our Spring
Clinic followced with a tentative program
developed. We hope to present a 2 hour
program on golf equipment from a former
R & D man turned salesman from a major
golf company followed by a one hour
presentation by a weight training special-
ist. In the afternoon session, The state
PGA will present a 1 1/2 hour rulcs
seminar and this will be hopefully
followed by a PGA or NIKE tour player
speaking on their experiences. We HOPL
these plans will work out. Zentative date is
Friday, February 25th hopefully at
Madison Edgewood High School. Kaz and
Steve Hird (the clinic committee) will
work out details.

There were no changes in hoard
committee assignments, or constitution
adjustments.

Spring Board Meeting at Cherokee
C.C.on March 19th. 9:00 am

A discussion followed concerning the
first team all state plaques. Last ycar it
was agreed to present them both to the
player and to the school with Dennis
Tiziani graciously agreeing to person-
ally pay for those going to the schools.
We had also supported a proposal to
grandfather the plaques (o past winners
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one year at a time. Citing the cost T.J.
Dieck made a motion to donate one plaque
to the school of former 1st team all state
players and if the players or their parents
wanted to purchase their own plaque they
could do so at a present cost of $30.00.
This motion was seconded by Chuck
Menzel and passed unamiously. It was
decided to purchase all back plaques for
the schools this year. They will be sent to
the principals for inclusion in the schools
trophy case. Coaches, if you had a past
first team all stater, please ook, for these
plagues to arrive sometime in the first two
months of 1994. Steve Stephens of the
University of Wisconsin Parkside
graciously donated $250.00 to help
defray the cost of these grandfathered
plaques. Special thanks to Steve!

The next order of business involved
the all state selections for the girls. As
always, much discussion followed with the
final teams for 1993
FIRST TEAM ALL STATE:

Erin Carney: LaCrosse Central 12
Bree Pirk: Racine Case 11

Keri Sawvill: Prairic du Chien 12
Rheba Mabie: Marshfield 11 (based on last spring's
scores)

Laura Tzakis: Madison West 12
Brooke Krause: Watertown 12

Andrea Meeker: Milton 11

SECOND TEAM ALL STATE:
Patty Frohna: Waukesha South 12
Michelte Thierer: Eau Claire North 10
Joanna Klee: Appleton West 12
Andrea Klee: Appleton West 10
Maggie Floyd: Divine Savior 12

Kim Reed: Madison LaFollette 10
THIRD TEAM ALL STATE:

Tiffany Felde: LaCrosse Central 12

Nicky Loch: Marinette 12

Lauren Essig: Kettle Moraine 11

Natasha Von Roehm: Divine Savior 11

Colette Konicek: Racine Horlick 9

Pam Romero: Madison East 12
L.EME ON ALL S’

Angie Wendels: Fond du Lac 12

Erika Toeppe: Racine Case 10

Jessica Lurie: Nicolet 12

Rebecca Maloney: Oconto Falls 12

Michelle Lesko: Racine Horlick 11

Ani Mikaelian: Racine Horlick 11

Anna Dela Cruz: Madison Memorial 12

Molly Schlueter: Sun Prairie 12

Brooke Miller: Racine Case 11

Emily Auseth: Holmen 12.

Congratulations to all these fine
players!

Bob Lehninger gave his fundraising
report indicating that with almost all
GMO ticket salc monies turned in he was
projecting sales of slightly over 165 tickets
with about $2500.00 being earned for the
association.

Dave Blake, from the northwoods,
gave a membership services report
indicating that he would have a video
display at the February Clinic so coaches
could get an idea of what is available and
where to purchase.

Debra Hauser followed with a report
from the W.I.A.A. officc voicing their
concerns following the state tournament.
These concerns will be the subject of a
separatc article in the next issue (this
cedition) of the COACHAPPROACH.

A motion was made and seconded to

adjourn at 3:28. Motion passed.
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TOURNAMENT  RESULTS

EDGEWOOD INVITATIONAL &

Yahara Hills GC, September 25

TEAM RESULTS

1. Madison Edgewood 318
2. Stevens Point Pacelli 319
3. Milwaukee Marquette 323
4. Waukesha Catholic Memorial 326
5. LaCrosse Aquinas 336
6. Kenosha St. Joseph's 338
7. Appleton Xavier 339
8. Whitefish Bay Dominican 340
9. Milwaukee Thomas Moore 347
10. Wisconsin Lutheran 348
11. Fox Valley Lutheran 349
12. Milwaukee Pius 353

INDIVIDUAL RESULTS

1. Patrick Sweeney; Mad Edgewood 74
2. Jeff Connell; LaCrosse Aquinas 75
3. Lexy Lepak; Stevens Pt Pacelli 76
4. Joh Cesarz; Marquette TI*
5. Andy Golden; Madison Edgewood 77

* -won playoff from card.

University Ridge Metro

Girls Golf Tournament |

TEAM RESULTS

1. Madison LaFollette 397
2. Sun Prairie 407
3. Madison Memorial 427
4. Madison Edgewood 428
5. Madison West 445
6. Milton 448
7. Madison East 449

INDIVIDUAL SCORES

1. Laura Tzakis, Madison West 75
2. Andrea Mecker, Milton 84
3. Anna Dela Cruz, Mad Memorial 88
4. Kim Reid, Madison LaFollette 91
5. Molly Schlueter, Sun Prairie 93
6. Pam Romero, Madison East 94
7. Molly McKegney, Madison West 96
8. Shannon Ferdinand, Edgewood 97
9. Angela Komerek, Sun Prairie 100

Coach Steve Hird and his WISAA Runners-up
Madison Edgewood HS Golf Team. Jason Sanger,
Rob Bega, Coach Hird, Pat Sweeny, Andy Golden

and Jeff Glinski.
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4 Watertown Invitational MADISON INVITE Mukwonago Invitational
Tﬁéﬁ%ﬁa, 360  TEAM TOTAL Lake Beulah Country Club
2 Onalaska 400 1. LaCrosse Central 346 TEAM TOTALS
3. Watertown 401 2. Appleton West R 356 1. Racine Case 377
4. Sparia 418 3 i;):;idu Li: Goodrich 388 2. Waltertown 389
5. Sun Prarie 421 ’ .son Follette 395 3. Fond du Lac 405
6. Waukesha South 423 5. Madison Edgewood 397 4. Sun Prairic 422
7. Kettle Moraine 425 6. Watertown - 407 5. Waukesha 428
8. Kenosha Tremper 436 ; E)dci;)(r(l)(;mowoc 2;2 6. Mukwonago 432
9. Milton 449 ’ : . 7. Kettle Moraine 438
10. Racine Horlick NS 9. Madl.S()l'l Memorial 428 8. Homestead 441
INDIVIDUAL RESULTS 10. Darlington 430 9. Kenosha Tremper 445
L. Erin Camney; LaCrosse Central 79 10. Waukesha South 430 10. Racine Park 452
2. Brooke Krause, Watertown 83 12. Lz'mcasler 451 11. Brookfield 461
3. Ani Makalian; Racine Horlick 84 13. Nicolet 453 12. Qconomowoc 465
4. Andrea Meeker; Milton 85 14. Hom.estead 463 13. Miltor 466
4. Titfany Felde; LaCrosse Centrai 85 5. Madllson East 464 13. Racine Horlick 466
6. Lauren Essig; Kettle Moraine 86 16. Madison West 474 15. Nicolet 470
7. Trish Magaw; Kettle Moraine 89 17. She"”&*’_“ South 571 16. Whitewater 481
8. Crysial Van Riper; Onalaska 92 18. Sun Prairie DG 17. Salem 491
9. Molly Schlueter; Sun Prairie 93 18. Mukwonago DQ 18. Union Grove 543
10. Patty Frohna; Waukesha South 94 18. East Troy DQ INDIVIDUAL RESULTS
1. Brooke Krause; Watertown 79
2. Bre Pirk; Racine Case 82
3. Andrea Meekler; Milton 85
4. Patty Frohra; Waukesha 89
5. Aimee Vincent; Homestead 90
6. Angie Wendells; Fond du Lac 92
7. Lauren Essig; Kettle Moraine 93
8. Animikael Ian; Racire Horlick 94
8. Michelle Lesko; Racine Horlick 94
10. Brooke Miller; Racine Case 95

Appleton HS Invitational

TEAM TOTALS

1. LaCrosse Central 337
2. Divine Savior/Holy Angels 357
3. Appleton West Blue 365
4. Racine Case 374
5. Waukesha 379
6. Homestead 389
7. Green Bay Preble 407
8. Brookfield Central 408
: 8. Sun Prairie 408
Appleton West State Runners Up: Coach Nienhaus, Joanna Klee, Andrea Klee, Erika Stockwell, Jenny 10. Necnah/Menasha 414
Howenstine, Lilly Pekah, Jim Happel (Assistant Coach). L1. Oconomowoc 417
z : 12. Oconto Falls 419
13. Kettle Moraine 425
14, Marinette 426
15. Appleton West Orange 454
16. Two Rivers 496
17. Sheboygan South 515

INDIVIDUAL SCORES
1. Erin Carney; LaCrosse Central 75
2. Patty Frohna; Waukesha 81
3. Bre Pirk; Racine Case 83
4. Aimee Vinent; Homestead 83
5. Tiffany Felde; LaCrosse Central 85
6. Andrea Klec; Appleton West 86
7. Gretchen Kleven; LaCrosse Central 86
8. Erika Tocppe; Racine Case 87
8. Natasha Von Rouhn; Divine Savior 87
10. Maggie Floyd; Divire Savior 88
10. Melissa Schwister; Divine Savior 88

Waukesha Catholic Memorial WISAA 1993 State
Chamoions: Tom Manthe, Jack Farrell, Coach
Plechaty, Mike Gaspard, Jim Bodecker. Missing
Mike Connelly.




Spring Clinic Plans

Announced

On the last Fnday in February, Feb.. 25 1994
the WHSGCA will conduct its annual golf coqghes
early spring clinic. Hopefully we will again be able
to use Madison Edgewood High School. At thlS
time the final touches are being put on the program

. which we hope will include a two hour program on

golf club design and its affect on ball flight. This will

be followed by a one hour program on weight
training for high school golfers. Following lunch, a
one and a half hour program on the rules will be
followed by (hopefully) a talk from a present day
P.G.A. touring professmnal Registration form is
included in- thls issue. We hope you will plan on
attending. ~

Madison Edgewood's Pat Sweeny . z_;
walches his approach at the WISAA ;
State Tourney.

Wisconsin High School Golf Coaches Association
°/, Lee Kaczmarek

Waukesha South High School

401 E. Roberta Avenue

Waukesha, WI 53186

(Please forward to Golf Coach if not at school address)
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